[bookmark: _GoBack]IAC Meeting 
Minutes – March 4, 2015

Present: 
Steve Brown, Darryl Sims, Vicci Stimac, Alan Saginak , Chris Jones, Lee Van Scyoc, Kelly Beisenstein-Weiss, James Martine, Heike Alberts

Absent: Cory Nader, Geneva Murray, Alan Saginak


Opening and Welcome
1. Approval of meeting minutes from October 2, 2014. Motion by James Martine. Second by Chris Jones. Approved unanimously

Approval of meeting minutes from November 6, 2014. Motion by James Martine. Second by Kelly Beisenstein-Weiss. Approved unanimously

2. Additions to agenda: Chancellor Leavitt and Darryl Sims have talked about the FAR situation. It has been a challenge to find a longer-term FAR for women’s athletics. 


Old Business
1. Women's basketball won the WIAC title and is leaving today for Grand Rapids, Michigan. First round play is against North Central Illinois on Friday. 
2. NCAA Division III conference – the spring football contact rule did not pass.
3. There is no longer a roster cap for men’s sports in the WIAC. It is now an institutional decision. 
4. Steve Brown reached out to OSA President, Jordan Schettle, regarding an alternate OSA representative, however, he has not heard back. James Martine will follow up with Jordan Schettle. 


New Business and Action Items
1. Reporting Lines (Darryl)
Athletics will now report directly to Chancellor. Athletics is stepping away from Student Affairs - this is a popular model in Division III and appears to benefit enrollment. There are only two WIAC schools who do not use this model, including UW-Stevens Point and UW-LaCrosse. The role of athletics in Division III has changed over time and now includes more fund raising, alumni engagement, as well as community engagement. Darryl Sims is now part of the Chancellor's Staff and on the Leadership Council.

2. Budget (Darryl)
The entire campus must prepare for the proposed 2015-2017 budget which will include a $7.5 million deficit for 2015-2016. Intercollegiate Athletics will be affected and it is expected that 1-2 sports will need to be cut from the program. 

3. Hall of Fame (Darryl)
Voting took place about three weeks ago. The 2015 inductees include:
Tiffany (Fox) Otte (Women’s Cross Country, Women’s Track & Field)
Casey Kopitzke (Baseball)
Pat Ebel (Coach, Women’s Track & Field)

The banquet is Sunday, May 3. IAC members should let Vicci Stimac or Darryl Sims know if they are interested in attending. The event will double as the Senior Athletic Awards Banquet. 

4. Turf Update (Darryl)
The OSC turf replacement has been tabled for this year. The state said they will not allow the project to be completed. Athletics is hopeful the turf will be replaced next year. 

5. FAR (Darryl)
It has been a challenge to maintain the FAR for women’s Athletics. Geneva Murphy has requested to step down. Darryl Sims and Vicci Stimac are going to develop a position description in hopes to recruit a new individual. 

  
Additional Announcements
None

Possible additional meeting this semester – Darryl Sims and Vicci Stimac will keep in touch. 

Motion to adjourn: James Martine
Second: Darryl Sims









